
 

 

 

June 14, 2013 

 

Dr. John Ward, Director, Viral Hepatitis Program 

Division of Viral Hepatitis 

National Center for HIV/AIDS, Viral Hepatitis, STD, and TB Prevention 

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 

1600 Clifton Road, NE., Mailstop G-37 

Atlanta, Georgia 30333 

 

Re: CDC-RFA-PS13-1313 – Grant Funding for “Viral Hepatitis Networking, 

Capacity Building and Training” 

 

 

Dear Dr. Ward: 

 

IDSA is pleased that the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) are 

providing funding to support networking, capacity building, and professional 

development and training programs that will ultimately result in increased 

identification of people with chronic HBV and/or HCV infection.  Noting that the 

funding has two separate parts, Part A: Networking and Capacity Building; and 

Part B: Professional Education and Training, we are particularly pleased that this 

funding will likely increase the number of persons who receive testing for chronic 

viral hepatitis as well as increase health care professionals’ knowledge of the 

complex issues surrounding chronic hepatitis.  We view the activity that will be 

supported by this funding as being complementary to the Society’s efforts to 

address the “silent epidemic” of HCV by increasing capacity and ensuring that 

newly identified patients are linked to care with physicians who are experienced 

in HCV management.   

 

Established in December 2011, the IDSA Hepatitis Task Force is charged with 

developing educational program resources for IDSA members and ID fellows 

interested in the treatment of Hepatitis C and leading the development of clinical 

practice guidance related to the advanced therapies expected in the near future.  

Specific activities include the following: 

 IDWeek 2012 Pre-meeting Workshop solely focused on HCV therapies.  

This workshop will again be held at IDWeek 2013, with an update for new 

therapies. 

 Launch of IDSA Hepatitis Knowledge Network Webinar Series – A 

Project ECHO inspired webinar-based program that will link IDSA 

members treating HCV with Experts in HCV. 

 Development of on-line Hepatitis C Core Curriculum to allow for 

convenient, self-guided education covering “Pathogenesis of HCV” 

through “Management after SVR” 



  

 Advocacy for broad HCV screening, to include the recent CDC Birth-cohort 

recommendation  

 Collaboration with AASLD on a process to deliver timely clinical practice guidance for the 

most advanced therapies to treat HCV 

 Providing outreach communication from ID physicians to their local primary care physicians, 

promoting appropriate screening and close collaboration through high-value care 

coordination. 

 

IDSA is fully committed to meeting the challenge of this “silent epidemic” by preparing ID 

physicians to effectively engage the primary care community and appropriately treat patients.  

CDC’s funding will encourage networking, capacity-building, and education that will provide 

the essential foundation in order to achieve success for our shared objective. 

 

For more information on the IDSA Hepatitis Task Force, please feel free to contact Andrés 

Rodríguez, Senior Program Officer – Practice & Payment Policy, at (703) 299-5146 or 

arodriguez@idsociety.org. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

David L. Thomas, M.D., M.P.H  

Chairman – Hepatitis Task Force, Infectious Diseases Society of America 
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